ANNEX 1

ITEM CA5

CABINET – 17 FEBRUARY 2009

FINANCIAL MONITORING - ADDENDA

Report by the Assistant Chief Executive & Chief Finance Officer
1. In addition to the virements requested in Annex 2a of the main report, the attached virements are also being requested (Annex 2a – Addenda).
2. The Better Offices Programme (BOP) requires the transfer of budgets relating to rents, service charges, rates, utilities, cleaning and other facilities management services from the vacated properties to the equivalent budgets for the new buildings. Consequently in 2008/09 virements, totalling £0.388m, are needed to cover the part-year costs for those buildings opened so far, i.e. Knights Court (Cowley), Windrush Court and the Nuffield Way store (both in Abingdon).

3. Rents, service charges and rates budgets for all properties are managed by Property Services and the total virement within that service’s budgets amounts to £0.285m.

4. Utilities, cleaning and other FM budgets are managed by the directorates which occupy the relevant properties and a virement of £0.103m is required from those services to Property Services, which is managing the new BOP properties on an interim basis, pending consideration by Cabinet of the establishment of a corporate Facilities Management service in March.

5. By requesting these virements at this time it will enable the budget transfers to take place before the end of the financial year which in turn will assist with the monitoring of all budgets affected.  Budget transfers relating to 2009/10 have been agreed as part of the budget agreed by Council on 10 February 2009.

RECOMMENDATIONS

The Cabinet is RECOMMENDED to approve the virements as set out in Annex 2a – Addenda in addition to those in Annex 2a of the main report; 

SUE SCANE

Assistant Chief Executive & Chief Finance Officer
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